
CRF Frozen Foods Expands Voluntary Recall to Include All Frozen Vegetable 
and Fruit Products Due To Possible Health Risk 
 
 
 
PASCO, Wash. – As a precaution, CRF Frozen Foods of Pasco, Washington is 
expanding its voluntary recall of frozen organic and traditional fruits and 
vegetables. We are performing this voluntary recall in cooperation with the Food 
and Drug Administration (FDA) and the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) because these products have the potential to be contaminated 
with Listeria monocytogenes. The organism can cause serious and sometimes 
fatal infections in young children, frail or elderly people, and others with 
weakened immune systems. Although healthy individuals may suffer only short-
term symptoms such as high fever, severe headache, stiffness, nausea, 
abdominal pain, and diarrhea, Listeriainfection can cause miscarriages and 
stillbirths among pregnant women. 
 
This expanded recall of frozen vegetables includes all of the frozen organic and 
traditional fruit and vegetable products manufactured or processed in CRF 
Frozen Foods' Pasco facility since May 1, 2014. All affected products have the 
best by dates or sell by dates between April 26, 2016 and April 26, 2018. These 
include approximately 358 consumer products sold under 42 separate brands, 
the details of which are listed below. Products include organic and non-organic 
broccoli, butternut squash, carrots, cauliflower, corn, edamame, green beans, 
Italian beans, kale, leeks, lima beans, onions, peas, pepper strips, potatoes, 
potato medley, root medley, spinach, sweet potatoes, various vegetable medleys, 
blends, and stir fry packages, blueberries, cherries, cranberries, peaches, 
raspberries, and strawberries. 
 
 
 
For more information and a complete list of products, click 
HERE<http://www.fda.gov/Safety/Recalls/ucm498841.htm?source=govdelivery&
utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery>. 
 
-- 
Thank you, 
 
Annette Johansen, M.Ed., BSN, RN, NCSN 
NASN Director, Alaska 
Steller Secondary School Nurse 
2508 Blueberry Road 
Anchorage, AK 99503 
Phone: 742-4963 Fax: 742-4966 



Office hours: M-F 0730-1500 
 
This email, or the documents accompanying this email, may contain confidential 
student health information to be reviewed and used only by the intended 
recipient.  The intended recipient is obligated to maintain the information in a 
safe, secure, and confidential manner.  The intended recipient shall not use this 
information for purposes other than intended and shall not disclose the 
information to any other individual unless required to do so by law or court order, 
except that disclosure to authorized school officials with a legitimate educational 
interest is permitted.  If you are not the intended recipient(s) of this email, you are 
to disregard the content, delete the email message, and notify the original sender 
immediately.  Any improper disclosure, copying, or distribution of the contents of 
this email is strictly prohibited.	
  


